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El Dorado Gun Club Officers & Board Meeting       October 12, 2020 
Lower Range 
Opened:  5:00 PM Adjourned:   6:00 PM 
 
 
Officers Present:   Dick Cox, President; Bob St. Amour, Vice President; Sharon Denton, Secretary 
Board Present:  Doug Becker, Mickey Razy, Pam Nessenson, Fred Librach, Charlie Freeland, Mike Worley, Jim Peet 
 
Absent: Sandra Longcor, Treasurer 
 Dave Longcor 
 Tony Garcia 
 
Members & Guests present:  12 
 
Quorum:  Yes. 
 
Minutes:  The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote to accept the minutes for September 14, 2020 meeting 
as previously emailed to the officers and board. 
 
 
President’s Report:   Dick asked Chris Riedel about the letter he was going to send to the Board.  Chris has to get some 
more signatures before he can send in the letter regarding For-Profit Instructors. 
 
Vice President & Senior Range Manager Report (SRM):  Bob reported the First Aid class has 40 Range Safety Officers (RSO) 
signed up for the Class on Saturday, October 17, 2020.The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote for the Club 
to pay for two additional attendees to the First Aid Class. 
 
Bob mentioned that the USPSA Match on Saturday, December 5th, is our 3rd Annual Toys for Tots Match.  Toys for Tots is 
run by Stacie Walls, who is a retired El Dorado County Sheriff’s office employee.  All toys donated stay in El Dorado Cunty.  
We ask each of our shooters at the match, to bring an unwrapped toy to donate.  If anyone would like to donate, please 
be sure to give your unwrapped toy to any of our Board members.  Usually, the El Dorado County Sheriff’s office, California 
Highway Patrol office, or Stacie, or a combination of all, will be present to receive the toys.  Please remember the age 
group is from newborns to 18.  If you would like to make a cash donation, your checks should be made out to Toys for 
Tots and given to a Board member.  We will make sure the checks are given to Stacie on Toys for Tots Match day.  Any 
questions, please contact Sandra Longcor at selfall@att.net. 
 
Bob reported that he is continuing to work on the SOP for practice, self-defense and action pistol.  Also, continuing to 
work on duties for SRM. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  Sharon reported on the Club’s membership by category: 
  Annual  191 
  Life  110 
  Senior  222 
 Total Active Members 523 
New Members for 2020  134 
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Treasurer’s Report:  Sharon reported in Sandy’s absence the following are the balances for our accounts as of Sept 30, 
2020: 
 
Checking Account $52398.72 
Savings Account $40,130.55 
EV Account  $22567.78 
USPSA Account  $  4,758.40 
 
Report of Senior Range Manager:  See above. 
 
Pistol/Rifle Range Manager:  A Steel Challenge match was held two weeks ago with 15 people in competition.  The plan is 
to have a Steel Challenge match once a month going forward.  USPSA Match was held on October 3, 2020 with 41 
competitors.  Gary Morgan put on a Halloween Fun Shoot. 
 
Trap Range Manager:  Mickey and the Club would like to thank the following people for helping receive the 25 pallets of 
clays and putting them away in the conex on September 26, 2020: 
 
Doug Becker      Doug Stackhouse 
Larry Carsten      Mickey Razy   
Mike, Valerie, Austin & Mikayla Engelmann  Alexa & Erich Rauchfuss 
Don Firenze      Bart Petterle 
Erin & Len Kramer     Pam Nessenson 
Jeff & Taylor Neves 
 
Mickey reported that there was a PITA Multiplex shoot with 21 shooters and he collected $1200.  Sunday shoots have had 
an increase of 35% in participation. 
 
The motion was made, seconded and unanimous vote for Mickey to purchase a Garmin TPS Zero S1 Trap Shooting Trainer 
(not to exceed $1200.00).  The Trainer tracks shot column and the bird and reaction time of the shooter. 
 
Old Business: Chris Riedel thanked the Board for clarification of the fee structure for For-Profit Instructors. 
  
Nominations are open for Officers & four Board members.  The following are the nominations: 
 

El Dorado Gun Club Nominations for 2021 

    

President Dick Cox Incumbent 

    

Vice President Robert St.Amour Incumbent 

    

Secretary Sharon Denton Incumbent 

 Dominick Attisani  

    

Treasurer Sandra  Longcor Incumbent 

    
Board of 
Directors Doug Becker Incumbent 

Vote for only 4 Mickey Razy Incumbent 

 Pam Nessensen Incumbent 
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 Fred Librach Incumbent 

 Dexter Tahara  

 Bart Petterle  

 Dave Richter  

 Tony Rabe  

 Marshall  Seaborne   

 
Nominations are now closed but will be open again at the November general membership meeting.  Nominations are to 
be made in person at the general membership meeting. 
 
New Business:  The Club is happy that Charlie Freeland is taking over the project of the new bathroom at the lower range.  
He outlined what he has planned for this project but there is a lot more to come. We are sorry that Jim Peet will not be 
able to continue this project.  Thank you, Jim for all you have done. 
 
Erin Kramer offered his equipment for the job if it is capable of doing the work.  Thank you, Erin. 
 
Chris Riedel reported that Pizza Factory in Cameron Park has a fundraising mechanism.  This item will be added to the 
November agenda. 
 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
Thanks to all attendees for coming to this meeting. 
 
Next General Membership meeting:  November 9, 2020, at the El Dorado Gun Club Pistol range, at 5:00 PM SHARP. 
 
 


